
SWGC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

November 4, 2021 

12:48pm 

 

 

 

Board Present:  Patrice King, Erni Torres, Carol Vander-Haeghen, Terry Bayless, Michele Torrey, Sheila 

Kelly.  Absent were Terry Moher and Suzie Lundin.  It was held at San Gorgonio Park. 

 

 

President:  Patrice discussed where the bins will be in the trailer with forms, flags, etc.  Discussing how 

to handle the money and an email will go out with instructions later. 

 

Appreciate all who signed up and an email will go out about the positions that are still open 

 

Mary is printing out the new 2022 member booklet. 

 

Vice President:  Erni discussed how in January, things will go back to normal as far as doing games, etc. 

You must call by 5pm on Tuesdays if you are playing Thursday.  Notify person doing the desk and pro 

shop  if emergency comes up on game day and you have to cancel.  There will be no carry overs to the 

next week when signing up to play.  No follow the field until January and just in major tournaments.  

Also, please be kind to the desk people. 

 

Treasurer: Terry Moher absent but the ending bank balance is $6,034.64 

 

Membership:  Terry Bayless says we have 44 members 

 

Tournament:  Xmas tournament on Dec 9.  Needs 20 to sign up. 

 

Handicap:  The desk needs to let her know who doesn’t show up on list on game day.  To post online, 

use SWCG temp tees.  Only needs one scorecard per group now, but will change in January. 

 

WPLGA: Vi says all renewals for Publinks due Nov 5 

 

Rules:   Cindy says that if you have any questions re the rules, email her and she can research and 

address. 

 

Email:  Judy has nothing to report 

 

Sunshine: Vicky has nothing to report 

 

Awards:  Nothing to report 

 

Jim Vaughn: 

 

-Course is slowly progressing 

-Front nine will be closed Mon/Tues in November as of now. 



-Possibly in late Dec, either front or back nines will be closed Mon-Fri for 51 days.  Thursdays might be 

possible.  Dates will be determined. 

- Hole 4 irrigation is being worked on.  Increasing tee box sizes. 

- Hole 8 has new fencing near housing.  Hole 8 will be going away when hole 4 is done as it will be a 

practice area with putting green and practice bay areas. 

- Bulletin board in pro shop showing update info 

- Hole 5 has been approved.  Date to be determined.  The cart path will need to stay as is in that area. 

- First group can move tees if not positioned correctly.  Call Jim for approval. 

- Thank you for letting mother in law play and she will join temporarily 

 

Next general meeting will be January 6. Next board meeting Nov 18.  No games Xmas week. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:44pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Carol Vander-Haeghen 

Secretary 


